
Church Council Meeting November 16, 2022
Called to order at 4:36 pm.
Present: Lois, Bill, Beverly, Muriel, Marcus, Eileen, Steve, Tina, Sherril.

Pastor’s Report: Sherril did wellness checks on Muriel, Beverly, and Bill. She will make
final visits with Lorraine and the Corses on Sat. Sunday will be her last day with us.

Budget: A motion (Lois) and second (Tina) was made to accept the report. Unanimous.
A copy of the report is filed with these notes.

United Church Funds: there was some gain this month ($22,000.00). This year we
have taken $20,000.00 from the general fund, $542.00 from the fund for SNEUCC, and
$492.00 from the music fund to move the organ. A motion was made (Eileen) and
second (Beverly) to accept the report. Unanimous. A copy of the report is filed with
these minutes.

Tornado Fund: A motion was made (Lois) and seconded (Steve) to accept the report.
Unanimous. A copy of the report is filed with these minutes.

Kitchen Cabinet: Conway provided dessert for the Trinity meal, which fed about 50
people.

Old Business: Adopt-a-family. $100.00 is going out this month. The heifer project
money will go out in late December.

New Business: A quote from the insurance company for $1990.00 for the new building
has been received. We have garnered $4000.00 in pledges so far. We looked at the
proposed budget for 2023. The consensus was that it looked good. We also have a bill
for Worker’s Compensation for the minister. The bill is $493.00 and Marcus will check to
see if this is our total to pay or half. We discussed whether we want a mailbox at the
church and give up the P.O. Box. The feeling was that we should have a mailbox, but
Bill thought that we should keep the P.O. box as well. We will bring this up at the annual
meeting. We will have a release ceremony for Sherril on Sunday. Marcus to bring
flowers and Lois a Thanksgiving display. We will also have a welcome/installation
ceremony for Marianne on November 27.

Next meetings are December 14 and 28 via zoom at 3:30 pm
Meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Eileen Schneider, Clerk


